

City of Detroit ~ Detroit City Council Coleman A. Young II Councilman At Large #1

MEMO

TO: Crystal Perkins, Director, General Services Department

David Whitaker, Director, Legislative Policy Division

THRU: Mary Sheffield, President, Detroit City Council

FROM: THE HONORABLE COLEMAN A. YOUNG II, COUNCIL MIMBER AT LAI

CC: James Tate, President Pro Tem, District #1
Mary Waters, Member at Large

Angela Whitfield-Calloway, District 2

Scott Benson, District #3 Latisha Johnson, District #4

Gabriella Santiago-Romero, District #6

Fred Durhal, District #7

DATE: January 30, 2024

RE: Request for a Report on the Merrill Fountain

Dear Director Perkins and Mr. Whitaker:

I am requesting a report on Palmer Park's Merrill Fountain.

Please provide:

- The history of Merrill Fountain
- The length of time the fountain has been in disrepair
- An estimate of the cost and time it will require to repair the fountain

Thank you.